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Dear Parents, Friends and Students, 

So wonderful to be back starting Term 4. Our school grounds look sensational and  

our sensory garden is incredible! Thank you to everyone who has contributed. 

Spring is finally here and a school hat must be worn whilst students are outside, this 

is a DOE requirement for all public school students.  Students without a hat will play  

in the shade. 

This term our focus will be “Active Mind, Active Body!’  

We will start each school day with physical activities, drills & skills. 

Students are asked to wear their summer uniform which is skort/cullotes, polo shirt 

 & joggers for girls and grey shorts & joggers for boys. Please pack a water bottle  

and apply sunscreen at the beginning of each day. 

 

Mrs Mac 

 
School Spectacular Rehearsals- Wednesday 16th October 

This Wednesday students will be travelling by bus to the Orange Function Centre for our first rehearsal for the OSSA 

Spectacular which will be held on the 20th & 21st November.  

All students will need to be dressed in their sports uniform and please remember to pack a drink bottle. We will travel 

by bus on leaving school at 1:30pm. We ask that all students are picked up from the Function Centre at 3:10pm. 

If your child is being collected by another parent please let the school know prior to Wednesday.  

The permission note is available on School Stream. 

 

Friday Swimming- Every Friday for Term 4 

Term 4 swimming will commence on Friday 18th October, students will leave school at 1:30pm and travel by bus to the 

Orange Aquatic Centre. 

Students who have not returned the permission note or paid the term fees of $60 per student will be remaining at school 

with Miss Cornish and will need to be collected at 3:00pm as normal. 

Please don’t forget to pack swimmers, towel, swimming cap and your own goggles. 

 

State Athletics- Thursday 7th November 2019 

Good Luck to Zoe, Michael, Jacob & Joe who will be 

 competing in the Nigel Bagley 4x 100m relay.   

GO SPRINGHILL! 

 
 
 

                      

   Calender Dates 

   October  

Wednesday 16th- School Spec Rehearsal 

Friday 18th- Swimming payment due 

Friday 18th- Swimming Program 

 

November 

Thursday 7th- State Athletics 

Friday 8th- Final Payment Due 

Friday 8th- STEM Showcase 

Friday 15th Art Gallery 

Wednesday 21st- OSSA Spec 

Thursday 22nd- OSSA Spec 

 

December 

Tuesday 3rd- EOY Presentation 

Tuesday 10th-Thursday 12th - EOY 

Primary Excursion 

Thursday 12th- EOY Infants Party 

Wednesday 19th- Last Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:springhill-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


Email: springhill-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au Phone: 6365 5259  Fax: 6365 5247  

Primary Classroom 
This term students in Yrs. 2, 3 & 4 will be studying the “World’s Worst Teachers” by David Walliams. Students in Yrs. 5 

& 6 will be reading “The Boy in the Striped Pyjamas” by John Boyle and researching World War 2. Please encourage 

your child/children to read every night to ensure fluency and understanding of the text.  

 

Art Gallery Visit 15th November, 9am to 1pm. Year 2 -6 students. 

We have been invited to the AGNSW touring show “Playback Dobell” Australian Drawing Biennial 2018 at the Orange 

Art Gallery. Students will have the opportunity to view the exhibition and then create a large scale collaborative 

abstract drawing exploring movement and different qualities of line with Cecilie Knowles. More information to follow 

closer to the date. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Revised Enrolment Policy 
 NSW DoE have released a revised school enrolment policy. As of day one, Term 4, all public schools will have an 

enrolment zone that must be adhered to. Each school is given an “enrolment number cap” based on permanent 

classroom allocations. Schools cannot take enrolments outside of their zoned area if they are close to or above their 

“cap”. The department is also moving towards an online enrolment process in the future which will be linked to your 

home address. 

End of Year Excursion  
The end of year excursion is fast approaching and we have a number of students who are overdue on instalments 3 

(due 23/8) and instalment 4 (due 24/9). Please pay as soon as possible to secure your spot. The final instalment is due 

on the 8/11. 
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